MOSCOW

26 March, 1946

Mr. W. S. Campbell Department of English University of Oklahoma Norman. Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Campbell:

Thank you for your interest in the pictorial history of Indian wars. I hope that the press will find the means to get it out. It is an expensive project. Seems to me that Will Ransom could go to town on such a book.

My reason for changing "Little Wolf" to "Little Chief" was based on the identification given on the rear of the original photograph. You probably have rummaged through the attic at the Bureau of Ethnology. Well, I tried to find the original of all the photos we got from there, and determine what the old print had to say. I don't trust the labels that the curator has given. The original of that photo was "Little Chief."

I'll be looking for Jim Bridger, not doubting that it will be as feadable and interesting as your others.

Cordially,

martin Schmitt